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April 24, 1996

The City of Key West

c/o E. David Fernandez
Utilities Director

P. O. Box 1409 :
Key West, Florida 33041-1409

Re: Monroe County - SW
Stock Island Landfill
OGC Consent Order 89-0466
Closing - Official Date

Dear Ms. Fernandez:

Thank you for your letter of March 29th. The Department accepts this letter as
confirmation the fence between the subject facility and the adjacent school has been
repaired. Thus, this letter completes the Certification of Construction Completion
submitted March 10, 1995 along with the other documents required for official closure
procedures of the landfill.

Your letter also clarified that the landfill last received waste before January 6, 1993,
however, it was receiving incinerator ash as an approved cover material. Based on this
clarification the post closure long-term care period is determined to be twenty (20) years
from the date of this letter, April 24, 1996 which is to be construed as the official date of
closing of the Stock Island Landfill.
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The City is required to submit no later than December 31st each year, an annual audit of the
escrow account established for long-term care in compliance with Florida Administrative
Code (F.A.C.) Rule 62-701.630(5)(c).

Should you need further information, please call Ghaus Minhaj at (941) 332-6975.

Sincerely,

s @

Philip A. Barbaccia
Environmental Administrator
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cc. Bill Krumbholz
Jeff Gould
Gordon Romeis
Eduardo Lopez
Mary Jean Yon
Fred Wick
Paul Cates
Felix Cooper
Lisa Gordon



